ANNUAL MEETING OF ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
15 May 2023
PRESENT: Councillor Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Horton, Sleight, Ward, and Yeo.

Ward Councillor Wilcock was present for agenda items 25/23 – 30/23.
5 members of the public were also present.

Apologies were received from Councillors Stott. 

25/23 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN – Resolved – To elect Councillor Holmes as Chairman until the Annual Council Meeting in May 2024.

26/23 ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN – Resolved – To elect Councillor Bell as Vice Chairman until the Annual Council Meeting in May 2024.
27/23 LONG SERVICE OF MR EGGLESTON TO ETTON PARISH COUNCIL – The Parish Council was saddened to hear of the passing of former Councillor Mr Eggleston, and reflected on his long service to the Parish Council, and his contribution towards life in the Parish.   
28/23 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
29/23 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 13 March 2023 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
30/23 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Wilcock advised that he, along with Ward Councillors Paul Smith and Diana Steward, been elected to represent the Beverley Rural Ward in the May elections.  Councillor Wilcock said there because there were 17 Parish Councils in the ward, and because many had their meetings on the same evening, the ward councillors had agreed to rotate around them all, attending as many as possible, but at least two a year.  All the ward councillors were from the same party, and had agreed that Councillor Wilcock would be the main point of contact for Etton Parish Council.  Councillor Wilcock noted the change from Conservative to Liberal Democrat councillors, and commented that there was no place for politics at the parish level, and that all councillors would be focussed on representing residents.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had committed to replying to all ward councillor communications within five days.  There had also been a change in the political make up at East Riding of Yorkshire Council, and there was now no party in overall control of the Council.  Leadership arrangements would be agreed at the Annual General Meeting on Thursday.  
31/23 PERSONNEL COMMITTEE MEMBERS – Resolved – That Councillors Bell, Holmes and Yeo should be appointed to the Personnel Committee.  

32/23 FUTURE MEETING DATES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL – 
Resolved that the Parish Council would meet on the following Mondays at 7.30 pm: 11 July, 11 September, 13 November, 8 January 2024, 11 March 2024 and 13 May 2024
33/23 ACTION LOG UPDATE – Speed survey results had been received for Cherry Burton Road and demonstrated speeding traffic, which meant the Council was eligible to hire a speed indicator device and take part in a speedwatch scheme.  The road safety officer would be in touch in due course.  The other surveys requested had not yet been scheduled.  A quote had been received for £4251 to replace the pond fence with 900mm high timber with PVC coated mesh.  It was thought that the current condition would last for another year, potentially with a view of submitting a further FCC grant application for a contribution to the costs.  An application had been submitted to the Community Payback Scheme to repaint the fence as in interim measure.  The bin at Gardham had been made safe and was securely wedged into position.  Yorkshire Water had made a temporary repair to the dislodged manhole cover at Gardham and had raised an order for a permanent repair.  Correspondence had been received from residents who were considering the Parish Council’s request to site a replacement lamppost.

34/23 COUNCILLOR UPDATE – It was noted that there had been a good deal of positive feedback regarding the Coronation Event.  The Parish Council thanked the planning team, all residents who had been involved in delivering the event, and East Riding of Yorkshire Council for their funding grant.  
35/23 CORRESPONDENCE – The meeting discussion correspondence received by the Council, and in particular, the ERYC Housing Needs Survey Report.  The Parish Council did not feel that the conclusions drawn in the report were an accurate reflection of the affordable housing needs of the area.  Etton was identified as requiring affordable housing, when there had been only 277 replies to the questionnaire, and only 22 with any connection with Etton.  The Parish Council was concerned that the results could have been subject to manipulation, because 5 replies used exactly the same wording and the survey did not use a unique identifier.  There was also a concern that writing directly to people on the housing waiting list created a bias in the results.  The report failed to take into account the very limited services to support additional housing in Etton, or the previous history of the market, as there had been homes on the market for some time at an affordable cost for both sale and rent over the last few years. 

 Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

a) ERYC, Planning Consultation to fell 1 no. Conifer Cypress tree, 76 Main Street 

b) Etton (later approved) 

c) ERYC, Housing Needs Survey Report 

d) ERNLLCA Membership 

e) ERYC, Confirmation of King’s Coronation Grant 

f) ERYC, Planning Consultation – Remove various trees at St Mary’s House, Main 

g) Street, Etton 

h) Humberside Police, Beverely Rural Update Reports 

i) ERYC, Invite to 2023 Annual Neighbourhood Watch Networking Event 

j) ERYC, Approval to site a bench on grassed area near Laburnum Farm 

k) War Memorial Trust, Lighting Advice 

l) ERYC, Etton Road Speed Survey Results 

m) CLH - Invite to attend Community Led Housing Awareness Roadshow and, 
ii) that Councillor Ward would draft a reply to the Housing Needs Survey Report,
36/23 PLANNING CONSULTATION FOR CONVERSION OF TIMER OUTBUILDING / CAR PORT TO CREATE A HOLIDAY LET, WITH ALTERATIONS INCLUDING THE ERECTION OF A SINGLE PORCH EXTENSION TO THE SIDE, 104 MAIN STREET, ETTON – Resolved – That the Parish Council had no objection to the application because it considered that there was sufficient space on the site, with good access and limited visual impact from the street.  It would like to see a condition restricting the use to a holiday let and recognising the holiday let as ancillary use to Harthill Barn because the application was outside of the development limits.
37/23 POSITIONING THE BEACON SHIELD – It had not been possible to relocate the Beacon to another field that was more accessible and visible, and because the shield was thought to belong with the Beacon, it was Resolved – that the repainted shield would be re-attached the Beacon in its existing position.
38/23 VILLAGE POND RISK ASSESSMENT – Resolved – That risk assessment for the pond would be adopted and an order placed for a life-saving device.  
39/23 KING’S CORONATION BENCH – Resolved – i) That further to previous discussions at the Parish Council, an order for a Coronation bench would be placed, with black slats, subject to reassurances from the manufacturer regarding the longevity of the coronation emblem, and ii) that the preferred location would be at the Village Hall, with the bench currently in that position moved to replace the rotting bench at the pond, should the size allow.  

40/23 EXEMPTION FROM EXTERNAL AUDIT – Resolved – The Clerk would submit an exemption from external audit.  

41/23 SECTION 1 OF THE ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT – Resolved – To approve section 1 of the Annual Governance Statement.

42/23 SECTION 2 OF THE ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT – Resolved – To approve section 2 of the Annual Governance Statement.

43/23 BUDGET OUTTURN REPORT, BANK RECONCILLIATION – Resolved – that the outturn report and bank reconciliation for 2022/23 should be received by the Parish Council
44/23 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i), ii) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:  

· Clerk - Picnic Costs + Defib First Aid Kit, £178.39

· Royal British Legion - Queen’s Canopy Plaque, £154.99

· Direct365 - New battery from Etton Defib - £229.38

· Party Packs - Picnic Equipment - £60.81

· Peter Ford  -Grass Cutting - £271

· ICO - Information Commission Fee - £35

· Cllr Stott - Picnic Costs - £175.10
· Resident - Picnic Costs - £20.05, and 
iii) that the following accounts be approved for payment:

· Alan Bravey – May and June Salary and annual expenses and allowance - £310.15
· HMRC - £71.20
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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